STATE SENATOR
ELISABETH J. BAKER
20TH SENATORIAL DISTRICT

168 MAIN CAPITOL BUILDING SENATE BOX 203020 HARRISBURG, PA 17120-3020 717-787-7428 FAX: 717-787-9242

22 DALLAS SHOPPING CENTER MEMORIAL HIGHWAY DALLAS, PA 18612 570-675-3931 FAX: 570-820-4848 TOLL FREE: 1-888-736-1153



VETERANS AFFAIRS & EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS, CHAIR COMMUNICATIONS & TECHNOLOGY COMMUNITY, ECONOMIC & RECREATIONAL DEVELOPMENT EDUCATION PUBLIC HEALTH & WELFARE

Senate of Pennsylvania

August 29, 2007

The Honorable Edward G. Rendell Pennsylvania Governor's Office 225 Main Capitol Building Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Governor Rendell:

I am writing to express my dissatisfaction with the Administration's decision to proceed with the planned upgrade of the Pennsylvania State Police computer system starting next Sunday, despite the legitimate concerns raised by Pennsylvania's sportsmen and firearm dealers.

I understand and fully appreciate the need to upgrade the State Police's outdated computer infrastructure. However, I was hopeful that these internal operational needs would be balanced against the economic and constitutional concerns raised by Pennsylvania's citizens.

Your outreach to the sportsmen's community was viewed by many as a positive action. In the future, I trust outreach will be solicited in a timeframe and manner that allows the input to help shape the resulting policy.

I remain disappointed with your failure to reach a meaningful consensus among all parties affected. Your decision is unjust, and for the good of the Commonwealth, I urge you to reconsider.

Sincerely,

Elisabeth J. Baker

Senator